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Dear REDACTED
Freedom of Information Request 

Thank you for your email of 19 November 2014 requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).  You asked for: 

“Information about money spent on Christmas decorations, parties and cards. Please could you provide me with the following:

1.      How much money has been spent on Christmas decorations over the past three calendar years, up to and including this year? So information provided should be for Christmas 2014, Christmas 2013, Christmas 2012. Please could you break this information down year-by-year. If possible, please could you provide details of what particular Christmas decorations were used and their cost, i.e. Christmas trees, tinsel, baubles etc. Obviously in the case of this year’s Christmas decorations, expenditure details should include money already spent and projected cost of purchases. 

2.      How much money has been spent on Christmas parties over the past three calendar years, up to and including this year? So information provided should be for Christmas 2014, Christmas 2013, Christmas 2012. Please could you break this information down year-by-year. In each instance where a party has been held, please could you provide details of which department/office the party was for, how much money was spent, the date and the venue. Obviously in the case of this year’s Christmas party, expenditure details should include money already spent and projected cost of the party/parties.

Please note: the term ‘parties’ should include any lunches, dinners or away days associated with Christmas. 

3.      How much money has been spent on Christmas cards over the past three calendar years, up to and including this year? So information provided should be for Christmas 2014, Christmas 2013, Christmas 2012. Please could you break this information down year-by-year and also separate the cost of purchasing the cards and the postage costs. Also, please could you detail how many Christmas cards were sent out in each year. In the case of this year’s Christmas cards, expenditure details should include money already spent and projected cost of sending. If possible, please could you provide a sample copy of the design on the Christmas card that was sent out. 

If FOI requests of a similar nature have already been asked could you also please include your responses to those requests.”

Having completed our search for information I can tell you that:

1. No money has been spent on Christmas decorations in the past three years.  All our Christmas decorations have been donated over a number of years by members of staff.
2. No money has been spent on Christmas parties over the past three years.  

3. No money has been spent on Christmas cards over the past three years. The office has a stock of Christmas cards which were purchased a number of years ago.  We have no details as to the cost of these.    
Money spent on postage amounted to:
2012

approximately £12

2013

approximately £12

2014

approximately £12.40 

Previous FOI questions of a similar nature and our replies can be found on our website at 

https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/office-of-the-advocate-general-for-scotland
You may, if dissatisfied with the treatment of your request, ask the Office of the Advocate General to conduct an internal review of its decision.  The internal review will be conducted by someone other than the person who took the initial decision.  Requests for internal review should be addressed to the Information Officer, Office the Advocate General, Victoria Quay, Edinburgh, EH6 6QQ.

If following the internal review you remain dissatisfied with the treatment of your request by OAG then you may take your complaint to the Information Commissioner, whose address is Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.  Details of the complaints procedure can be found here:

http://www.ico.gov.uk/complaints/freedom_of_information.aspx
Yours sincerely

